Minutes of the October 16, 2010 Meeting

of the

Community Officers Association of Singer Island


A meeting of the Community Officers Association of Singer Island was held at the Martinique Condominium, 4100 North Ocean Drive, Singer Island, Florida, on Saturday, October 16, 2010.

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.
Proof of Notice of Meeting:  Notice was mailed 5 October, 2010.

Roll Call of Member Associations:  Representatives from 21 member associations were present.

Roll Call of Directors:  Nels Carlson was excused.  

Approval of Minutes of the April 24, 2010 Meeting:  It was moved and seconded that the minutes of 

the April 24, 2010 meeting be approved.  Motion unanimously passed.

Mike Sloser, President, called the meeting to order.  He recognized the visiting electoral candidates:  

Ellyn Bogdanoff, Dr. Mark Marciano, Rep. Ron Klein and a representative from Jeff Atwater’s office.

Mike introduced County Commissioner Karen Marcus and Representative Ron Klein as “friends of Singer Island’ 

and stated that Council Chair Dawn Pardo, who was unable to attend, sent her regrets.
Karen Marcus and Ron Klein each gave a brief overview of the breakwater project.  Ms. Marcus also introduced 

two staff members from the County Environmental Resource Management group who were working on the 

project.  The new design was described.  The Army Corps of Engineers is on board.  The Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP) will advise their position no later than November 1, 2010.  Senator Jeff Atwater 
has managed to maintain the state’s funding for this project.  The Surf Riders will probably challenge a positive
 ruling.  The attendees were encouraged to write to the County Commission Chair with carbon copies to the other
 members of the commission stating their approval of this project.  If all goes well and with weather permitting, 
work should begin next summer.

There were questions from SeaWinds concerning beach renourishment.  Ms. Marcus and her staff stated that restoration may occur in January 2011.  The county will be monitoring the sand movement.  The county has all of the permits and also has some left over FEMA money.

M. Sloser thanked Ms. Marcus and Rep. Klein for their presentation and dedication to the project.

Mike then introduced Carlos Vidueira, VP Rybovich and Arnold Broussard, consultant to Riviera Beach.

Messrs. Broussard and Viduiera gave an overview of their September 15 presentation to the Riviera Beach City Council and described the contract that was negotiated between the city and Rybovich.
Richard Pinsky was introduced as strategy manager for the Rybovich project.  Mr. Pinsky outlined the strategy for helping the public understand that a ‘No’ vote to the referendum question would be a vote in favor of the marina project.  

Officers' Reports:   Treasurer Diana DiMeo reported a balance of $4,847.19 as of April 24, 2010.  

Income: $150.00.  Expenses: $1,447.05.   Balance on October 16, 2010:  $3,550.14.
Committee Reports:  

Real Estate -- Ron Assef stated that active listings were down from 420 in April to 340 currently.  There were 62
sales from May to the end of September 2010.  

Next meeting is scheduled for November 13, 2010, place to be announced.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
